
Beecher and Upper Lakes Public Inland Lake Protection and Rehabilitation 

District Board of Commissioner Annual Meeting (09/03/2022) 9:00 AM      

Beecher Town Hall 

Attendees: 

Lindi Magnuson, Board of Commissioners Chair Person   
Amy Komis, Acting Board of Commissioners Treasurer (not present) 
Jim Johnson, Board of Commissioners Secretary 
David Paulsen, Supervisor – Town of Beecher Representative  
Ken Hanson, Marinette Count Board Representative (not present) 
 
  AGENDA 
9:00-10:00 Open Forum 

• Public Comment: Issues, Questions, Concerns, Vision 

10:00-1010 Call to Order: Pledge of Allegiance 
10:10-10:20 Approval of Agenda  

Review and approval of minutes from annual meeting 2021 
10:20-10:50 Commissioner Reports 

• Chairperson Report 

• Secretary Report 

• Treasurers Report 

• Beecher Town Board Representative 

• Marinette County Supervisor Representative 

10:50-11:20 Committee Reports 
• Audit Committee 

• Aquatic Plant Committee 

• Boundaries Committee 

• Communication Committee 

• Fish Habitat Committee 

• Shoreline Protection Committee  

• Picnic Committee 

• Nominating Committee 

11:20-11:25 Unfinished business:  
• Completion of Dam modification (2

nd
 Valve) 

• Future of Lake drawdowns and aquatic plant control 

11:25-11:50 
  

New business: 
• 2022-2023 Election of Board of Commissioner member  

• Call for Committee Members 

• Lake District Member Directory 

• 2022-2023 Budget  

• Good Friends are Devine Award 

11:50-12:00 Announcements 
12:00 Adjournment 
*Note: The Board of Commissioners reserves the right to take agenda items out of order and adjust time frames to 

facilitate District business. 
 

 
 
Open Forum: 
The Open Forum was called to order at 9:08 am by Lindi Magnuson. Her first order of business 
was to introduce herself and the Board of Commissioners for the past year. She continued 



with a brief description of where she lived on the lake and how long she had been a resident.  
Each of the Board members present then followed in turn delivering the same information to 
the group. Once the board members had finished the residence one at a time introduced 
themselves and provided the information on the location of their home or cottage on the lake, 
along with how long they have been in the District.  At the beginning of the meeting there 
were 25 property owners in attendance.  
 
Lindi Magnuson then opened the floor for discussion of issues that were of concern to the 
property owners in the District. The first question that was brought up concerned the new 
instructions given residence regarding garbage pickup.  David Paulsen explained that 
instructions were taped to the inside of all of the new trash cans  (mailing instructions too 
expensive for Township) outlining how containers should be placed at the street for pickup 
and why old Waste Management cans will now be used for recycling (not the old green plastic 
bins). David was then asked why we changed providers and why the pickup date was changed 
from Monday to Tuesday. He explained that the Waste Management Company came back to 
the Township with a significant increase in cost for their service for the upcoming year.  The 
day of pickup was changed because the new company already had established routes on 
Monday and was unwilling to change the day. 
 
The next topic of discussion was the matter of the weeds on the lake. The idea of getting a 
weed cutter was brought up, but numerous long term residences related their experiences 
using weed cutters citing less than optimum results. A report by Chuck Druckrey will address 
many of the questions that were brought forth in this discussion. 
 
A discussion of appropriate setbacks for a front deck was started to see if anyone had 
experienced the same issues with the DNR.  It was the consensus of the group that no new 
construction can be undertaken within 75 ft. of the water’s edge.  Bob Magnuson related the 
fact that by averaging distances of nearest construction from nearby properties, one can get a 
reduction in the 75 ft. rule, but not significantly.  The DNR has fairly strict rules regarding 
building along a shoreline. 
 
An incident involving alleged camping near the boat ramp was then discussed.  Several 
property owners living near the boat ramp had talked to the group which turned out to be a 
bachelor party that was doing a cardboard boat building and race.  They were not drinking and 
were very respectful, cleaning up that area after they were done.  Lesson learned here is, 
don’t jump to conclusions.  
 
Several newer residences wanted to know more about the “No Wake” status of our lake.  
Some of the more tenured property owners related the history of the “No Wake “status.  Lindi 
Magnuson made the point that under the laws of the State of Wisconsin, lakes under 50 acres 
Beecher and Upper Lake are 32 acres) in size can have motors but must leave a minimal wake.  
Hence, we have a "No Wake” designation.  It was pointed out by Adam DeGrote that newer 4 



stroke engines can operate efficiently at low to idle speeds unlike the older 2 stroke 
technology. Hence, running engines at low speeds all season is not a problem. 
 
The final item of concern was who owns the land at and immediately adjacent to the boat 
landing. David Paulsen stated that the Township owns the site the boat landing occupies.  
Several property owners that live nearby did not feel that the turnaround for putting in boats 
has expanded onto their land in an evasive way.  
 
The Open Forum portion of the meeting was brought to a close by Lindi Magnuson and a short 
recess (10 minutes) was called before beginning the business portion of the meeting. 
 

Business Meeting 
  
Call to Order: 
The Annual Business portion of the meeting was called to order by Lindi Magnuson at 10:03 
am. She began the meeting by leading the group in the “Pledge of Allegiance”.      
 
Approval of Agenda: 
Jim Johnson made a motion to approve the agenda for the Annual meeting as printed on the 
BeecherandUpperlakes.com web site. The motion was seconded by David Paulsen and passed 
unanimously. 
 
Approval of Minutes: 
Glenn Schilling made a motion to approve the minutes from the 2021 Annual meeting as 
printed in the Beach-Chair News on the BeeherandUpperlakes.com web site.  The motion was 
seconded by Betty Hansel and passed unanimously. 
 
Commissioners Reports: 

Chairperson Report – Lindi Magnuson briefly discussed the installation of the 2nd valve in 
the dam and the completion of the project.  She referenced a completion report that could be 
read at the back of the room. She noted that there was a significant rain event in the spring 
that caused some damage near the dam due to erosion. The board was going to put money 
towards remediation but this need was negated by the Town of Beecher maintenance crew 
putting in some new rock material at the site. Going forward, both the Town and the Lake 
District will monitor the situation. 
 Secretary Report – Jim Johnson reported that all minutes from meetings of the Board of 
Commissioners and the Annual Meeting over his 6 year term have been placed online by the 
Communication Committee. 
 Treasurers Report – Glenn Schilling was filling in for Amy Komis who was absent for the 
meeting.  Glenn reported that the district had a balance of $14,494 as of the time of the 
report.  The tax assessment for this year was $200 per property for a total of $14,000 that 



came back to the district.  Our Total expenses were $50,724.46.  The bulk of the expenses 
were related to the 2nd valve project.  
Annual Operating expenses remained essentially flat from 2020. The Net cash on hand 
(balance less reserves) was $21,577.97.  The Districts reserve fund is currently at $13,500. The 
board recommended a reduced Tax assessment this year of $100 per property. This would 
bring in only $7,100 for the coming year. This sparked a debate on the floor as to what the 
property owners wanted for an assessment.  Bob Magnuson made a motion to maintain last 
year’s assessment rate ($200 per unit).  It was seconded by Adam DeGrote.  Before this could 
be brought to a vote Glenn Schilling reminded the group that to do this properly, Bob 
Magnuson would have to withdraw his motion and put forth a new one.  Bob did withdraw the 
motion and made a new one to approve the budget as presented but disapprove the $100 
assessment in favor of a $200 assessment.  Mike Lange seconded the motion. A hand count 
vote was taken to determine the outcome.  It was 23 for and 2 in opposing.  The motion was 
passed. 

 
    
 Beecher Town Board Representative – David Paulsen let the meeting know that the 
Memorial Benches for Jim Lauscher had been cemented in place at the beach area. He also 
gave a brief report on why the Township had gone to a new vendor for garbage pick-up.  
Lastly, he reported that the outhouse at the beach now had a remote control lock in place so it 
would once again be usable for the public.  The only thing that needs to be done is to post the 
hours it will be open. 
 Marinette County Supervisor Representative - Ken Hanson was not present due to 
illness. 



 
Committee Reports: 
 Aquatic Plant Committee – Jim Johnson read the report that Chuck Druckrey submitted 
his Aquatic Plant Notes and Recommendations 2022 (see Appendix I). 
 Ad Hoc Audit Committee – Glenn Schilling once again lead the audit of the District’s 
finances.  He found everything in good order (see Appendix II for his report).  He did bring up a 
short fall in taxes collected and distributed by the County and Township.  This will be 
addressed in Unfinished Business. 

 Boundaries Committee – Bob Magnuson reported that he has been using the Marinette 
County GIS website to look at the number of lots that comprise the Lake District.  At the 
present time there are 71 lots in the district.  
 Communications Committee – Helen Curtis reported to Lindi Magnuson that because of 
Doyle’s retirement a printed copy of the Annual Beech-Chair News would no longer be mailed 
to each property owner. Instead, the Curtis’s will continue to publish an online version on our 
BeecherUpperLakes.com website.  Helen asked if she could get an up to date list of property 
owners addresses.  Bob Magnuson said he had a list he could share with her.   
 Habitat/Fish Committee – The committee currently has no chairperson.  Jim Johnson 
noted that he had talked to Chip Long (Inland Fisheries Biologist). Jim asked if we could stock 
the lake ourselves. Chip said that we could, but that the habitat for the smaller pan fish needs 
to be improved with fish cribs before doing so.  Jim mentioned that Chip had sent along a 
document on proper fish crib construction.  Jim also noted that he had talked to his neighbor 
Aaron Meyers who reported the old fish cribs in the lake have disintegrated with time.   
 Shoreline Protection Committee -   Carol Wickman was not present to give a report. 
 Ad Hoc Picnic Committee – Penny and Don Albers bought the food and drinks for the 
Annual Picnic, as well as, cooking all the burgers and brats.  Marlene Johnson and her sisters 
setup and ran the raffle. Total spent on the food and drink items was $221.24.  The raffle 
brought in $615.24. The big prize of $394 was the big draw. This was won by a young Lauscher 
girl. Congratulation young lady! Penny and Don were reimbursed by the proceeds of the 
Raffle.   Receipts will be sent to Amy Komis. 
 Nominating Committee – Jim Johnson addressed the group looking for volunteers to join 
the board for a 3 year term.  Jim’s second term was coming to a finish completing a 6 year stint 
on the Board of Commissioners as the Secretary. Randy McArdle (Kmcardle@new.rr.com) 
stepped up and said he would take a turn on the board.  Jim Johnson made the motion to 
nominate Randy and it was seconded by Lindi Magunson.   Randy was voted in unanimously.  
The District appreciates his willingness to volunteer for the position and to serve on the board.  
 
Unfinished Business: 
The issue of unpaid or unreimbursed taxes was discussed by Glenn Schilling.  He summarized 
his thoughts in the document that he read to the property owners (Appendix III). Clearly there 
are uncollected monies that the District is owed. Joe Stern noted that Tax Liability is never 
forgiven.  Glenn thought that the board should press the county and township to see what 
happened to the tax money owed the District.   



New Business: 
 No new business at this time.  

 
Announcements: 

- Good Friends are Devine 2022 Award 
Lindi Magnuson reviewed what the Award was and the basic criteria for being 
nominated.   This year’s recipient was Joe Siudzinski for his tireless work on the Aquatic 
Plant committee over the last 12 years. 
  

Announcements : 
Raffle and Auction will follow immediately after the meeting. 
Lindi Magnuson let everyone know that the next Annual meeting will take place on September 
2nd, 2023.  
 
Adjournment: 
David Paulsen made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Marsha Miracle seconded the motion.  
The motion was approved unanimously.  
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